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     SAN FRANCISCO  MAYOR GAVIN NEWSOM
                                                                                                                                               PAUL GILLESPIE, PRESIDENT, ext. 3
PATRICIA BRESLIN, VICE PRESIDENT
RICHARD BENJAMIN, COMMISSIONER, ext. 1
TOM ONETO, COMMISSIONER, ext. 6

MIN PAEK, COMMISSIONER, ext. 7
SUSAN SUVAL, COMMISSIONER, ext. 5

ARTHUR TOM, COMMISSIONER. ext. 4
                JORDANNA THIGPEN, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

MEMORANDUM

TO: Interested Parties

FROM: Jordanna Thigpen

RE: Rules 5.H.3 and 5.H.4 Amendments

DATE: November 6, 2008

Over the past two years, there have been several incidents in the office that have given rise to the necessity of amending Rules 5.H.3 and 5.H.4, which pertain to the storage of driver’s rosters and work schedules:

· The need to provide information for police investigations for crimes committed against the public and against drivers

· The need to investigate medallion applicants, who claim to have driven for particular companies and should appear on the driver’s schedules as a result, but for whom there are no waybills at a particular company – or who work at companies that later go out of business or otherwise destroy their records
· The need to prevent individuals without A-cards from operating taxicab vehicles in the City and County of San Francisco

In the past week alone, another driver has been discovered without a license and without an A-card. Additionally, after requesting driver’s rosters from several companies, I have discovered that there are several dozen drivers listed on the rosters who do not hold A-cards. 

I would like to mandate the monthly production of driver’s rosters (lists of drivers working at a particular company) and monthly production of driver’s schedules. The Commission will keep these rosters and schedules on file at the office. Companies could attach a cover sheet indicating any drivers that have been terminated during the month prior. 
Pursuant to state law, companies are supposed to be notifying the Commission upon termination of a driver from the company, so this would be a first step in ensuring San Francisco color schemes are complying. 
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